




 

 

Proposed Native Tree and Shrub Planting on Conservation Easement, Mill Ridge Dr. 

• Homeowner would like to pursue, once endorsed by the HOA, a restoration project on 
2.5 acres of township conserved land. 

o Project would plant (budget and volunteer dependent) 200-250 trees/shrubs 
o Annual area mowing would maintain herbaceous groundcover 
o A more frequently mowed walking trail, possibly mulched, would provide passive 

recreational access. 
 

• Homeowners have consulted with BCCD for site suitability and planting approach for the 
area. 

o BCCD encourages tree canopy restoration on this site and wherever practical – 
shading, water cycling, habitat. 

o Site has diverse groundcover species with mostly native tree/shrubs at the tree 
lines. 

o BCCD facilitates the PA Horticultural Society’s Trees for Watersheds grant and 
feels this project is suitable, with either a non-profit organization, or BCCD as 
applicant. 
 

• Homeowners have investigated costs of maintenance of the planted area, including 
regular watering of the trees, and have agreed to assume costs/cost-share with HOA. 
 

• Homeowners seek concurrence from township that native tree and shrub plantings on 
the parcel is a net benefit to the township should be considered an allowable activity for 
conservation easements. 

 
• BCCD asks supervisors to consider endorsement of this type of collaboration as a 

mostly passive contribution to Neshaminy watershed management. 
  
 
 
Photo 1: The proposed planting on the conservation easement behind 304 Mill Ridge Dr.  It 
depicts the planting of native trees and shrubs in clumps, leaving a meandering, mowed trail for 
passive recreational use. 
  
Photo 2: The easement in its current state (recently mowed).  
 
Photo 3: Alternate photo of easement in its current state. 
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